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The Chief Administrative Office has annually provided the Board of Supervisors with a Mid-Year 
Budget Report to update the Board and the public on County departments' fiscal performance and to 
assess the financial environment for the County as we prepare for the coming fiscal year budget. This 
update is particularly important this year as the county has adapted services and budgets in response to 
the coronavirus pandemic. 

To compile this report, County departments were asked to review their budgets and to identify any 
known or anticipated significant changes to expenditures and/or revenues through the end of the fiscal 
year. This projection is somewhat complicated by the unknown length of public health restrictions that 
may impact the operations of many departments. Based upon the uncertainties, departments have 
developed conservative projections of their year-end fund balances. These fund balance estimates will 
aid the Chief Administrative Office in projecting General Fund savings through the end of the year. This 
projection of General Fund savings is an important part of budget development for the following fiscal 
year. Due to the County's conservative approach to budgeting, there are usually unspent funds at the end 
of the year which can be used to fund the following year's needs. These savings should be considered 
one-time in nature, and be directed toward one-time costs or set aside for future needs. 

This memo summarizes departmental year-end financial forecasts and related issues and includes a 
summary of the next steps in the budget development process, with a brief discussion of the Governor's 
Proposed Budget. Exhibit B includes a brief discussion of each department's anticipated year-end 
variances from the Adopted Budget. 

FY 2020-21 General Fund Year-End Projection 

The net projected General Fund balance at June 30, 2021, is $19.5 million, of which $5.9 million is 
unspent contingency that will need to be re-budgeted in FY 2021-22. This leaves an estimated $13.6 
million of fund balance available for use in the FY 2021-22 Recommended Budget. The projected fund 
balance is $3.4 million (21%) more than the fund balance projection in last year's Mid-Year Budget 
Report. 
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